 These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
 May 8, 2018


The meeting was called to order by President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley at 6:30 pm.

President Nagel-Smiley announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Robert Bengivenga, Frank Lemos, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, and Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.  Excused Absent:  Vice President Gary Jones

Also in attendance were:  Eric Aronowitz, Councilwoman Faustini, Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, and Carmela Sutor.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Lead by Melissa Katsingris

MINUTES:

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments from the Board.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the regular library meeting minutes for April 10, 2018.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Executive Session minutes for April 10, 2018.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, President Nagel-Smiley.  Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the payment of vouchers, check #12587 through #12623, totaling $42,822.55.  


Frank Lemos made the motion to accept the payment of vouchers, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.
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MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Expense Report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Frank Lemos.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Cash Receipt Report.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  The motion passed unanimously. 


Statistical Report:  President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Statistical Report.

Anne Troop made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  The motion passed unanimously.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s Report in detail.

President Nagel-Smiley commented on Councilwoman Faustini and Linda Hansen as part of the Library and Autism Awareness and servicing the special needs population. President Nagel-Smiley’s whole background for 46 years was teaching special needs children, and she thanks South Plainfield for taking the time to have children aware of whom police officers are and police officers aware of the special needs population.

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to accept the Director’s Report.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  Melissa Katsingris reviewed the Bank Statement report in detail and the Board accepted it.

            Buildings and Grounds:  Bob Bengivenga informed the Board of the following:

  •  The front door was fixed but still rubs a little and is making a groove in the aluminum 
but we will see how that works out.

  •  The parts for the faucet are in and when the DPW gets a chance they will fix it.

  •  The urinals should have something in them to get rid of the calcium.
President Nagel-Smiley added that the carpet company is going to saddle the areas where the carpet and floor meet because the heel to her shoe got caught and she does not want anyone to get seriously hurt.

Bob Bengivenga excused himself from the meeting at 6:40 pm


Policy:  Annemarie Stoeckel reported to the Board that the committee met last week and updated the Collection Development Policy that was outdated and will be voted on tonight.  
 
Personnel:  President Nagel-Smiley stated that there was a part of the Personnel Manual under Evaluation Tools that the committee felt was questionable. The questionable section was emailed to all of
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you.  This typically means that the supervisor whether that is Linda, Danielle or Eve could do an evaluation on someone in September but the employee would not be able to see the evaluation until the Board saw it which could be in December. She spoke to Eric Aronowitz who agrees it should be removed because it is basically a violation of an employee’s confidentiality and rights. Technically a Board Member would see an evaluation prior to a staff person seeing it.  That is why we want what is in red removed so the staff person could discuss their evaluation with their supervisor within a reasonable amount of time.  Salary increases are not based on the evaluation.  The only need for the Board to see an evaluation is if Linda or one of the supervisors brought it to our attention.                                                                                          In addition, Linda approached Eric and me that a seasonal employee, Susan Martin, will be employed for the six to eight weeks of the summer. Another part time employee will be increasing some of her hours for the summer as well because we are very busy.

Technology:    Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing to report at this time.

Capital:  Ray Rusnak informed the Board that we are moving forward with the playground in the back.  We are waiting for an installation date at this point.  It would take two days to complete - one to put the base down and one to put the equipment down.  Mr. Rusnak communicated to Councilwoman Faustini that he would like the third day to be when the fence goes in.  Councilwoman Faustini added that she spoke with Kevin Hughes, Director of Recreation, and he said that Len Miller, Superintendant of DPW, was out there measuring so the fence can be ready to install and the utility companies have been called to do their mark outs. Councilwoman Faustini stated that she delivered a letter to the Observer setting the record straight regarding the sewers backing up into the parking lot.  It did not enter the park itself and is not by the area where the Library is donating the expansion.  The sewer line does not run under the playground. It runs at least one hundred feet behind it into the woods.  It does not backup every time it rains.  It has only happened twice that we have ever known of and PARSA did come out, clean it up and did immediate repairs and will be replacing the manhole completely.  


Ray also reported that there have been some issues with getting the sprinkler system in. He received an update during the meeting that we are going to be moving forward with getting the new water meter box outside for the sprinkler system, which has to be attached to its own line and not attached to the existing water line here as per the water company.  This is the same as if you would want to do it at your own residence.  


Finally, the landscapers came out and sprayed the weeds and will be working on the beds and trimming the shrubs.  


President Nagel-Smiley added that Modern Fold will be installing the new divider on August 20, 2018 and the additional security cameras will be installed on June 19, 2018.  We are still waiting on the Library signage.

Community Relations:  Stephanie Wolak informed the Board that the Friends of the Library are working on a new flyer for selling the bricks. It should be coming out in June and hopefully we can sell some bricks and have a party in March of 2019 not just for the bricks but also for whoever is donating.  President Nagel-Smiley suggested writing a letter to the Editor thanking people for using the library would be another way of letting people in the community know about the library.

Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray has nothing to report at this time.

Liaison to the Friends:  Stephanie Wolak informed the Board that they spoke about the brick fundraising and electing officers for the Friends of the Library.  A suggestion was made for possibly a coffee service for parents who are here with their children. Also discussed was the donation they gave for the cart.  President Nagel-Smiley added that they also paid for the Jane Austen Presentation and Judith Krall-Russo, known as the “Tea Lady” who is going to be here on November 4, 2018. 











Library Board Minutes










May 8, 2018










Page 4


Liaison to the Schools: Annemarie Stoeckel has nothing to report at this time.

Board President’s Report:  President Nagel-Smiley recognized three staff members who are not really seen too much.  Cheryl Keraga who works as the bookkeeper.  She has helped me quite a bit.  She answers questions about things from some time ago and if she cannot answer she knows where to find it.  Eve has added three to four more evening per month instructing ESL classes.  Finally Ken who knows what people like and is very helpful.  We do not see them often but they are very accommodating.  


There are a variety of programs for adults and children here at the Library and it seems we are gathering more age groups.  President Nagel-Smiley also thanked the Friends for all their donations and help this month.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  There are no items scheduled for Executive Session this evening.

OLD BUSINESS:  

President Nagel-Smiley reiterated that LDS started today and just in case no one noticed, they removed the rose bushes.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to open the meeting up to the public. Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously. 

President Nagel-Smiley asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.          

Ken Morgan thanked the President Nagel-Smiley for the compliment in her report.
There were no further questions or comments from the public.

President Nagel-Smiley stated that the public portion would remain open for the New Business.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approval of the updated Collection Development Policy:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the updated Collection Development Policy.

Frank Lemos made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, and President Nagel-Smiley.  

2.  Approval of the Personnel Manual edit to page 23 and just what was in red:
President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to approve the Personnel Manual edit on page 23 and just what was in red.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Anne Troop.  In Favor:  Frank Lemos, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Anne Troop, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, and President Nagel-Smiley.
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TRUSTEE REMARKS:

Melissa Katsingris:  Attended two events this past month.  One was mediation which was lovely and learned a lot from it and the other was Star Wars which was awesome.
Anne Troop:  I was missing for four days because I was in the hospital and have more visits to the doctor.   We have talked a lot about the special needs program but some time ago the Office of  Emergency Management sent out a flyer asking anyone who was bed ridden or homebound or living alone to register with them.  Linda responded that they are working on the Senior Citizen registry. Anne then stated that she has not heard that it is still going on.  Ray Rusnak responded that the original crew that was in there for Emergency Management receiving these never opened and registered them. When the new crew, which is Chief Parker, Wendell Born, Captain Koep and Captain Siedenburg, went in, they found them unopened. They are going through them and are trying to get it moving in the right direction.
Stephanie Wolak:  I attended two events this month as well.  The autism event was very nice and thinks the kids had a really good time.  I also did the square foot gardening presentation, which I liked a lot. She would like to come back and speak to the school board about doing some square foot gardening in the schools. 
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Is very happy to hear that we are very close to having the sprinkler and the landscaping done. She thinks that having the outside looking as nice as the building is finally the closure to the fact that we have a beautiful new building.  
Ray Rusnak:  Thank everyone for being patient and knowing that we are moving in the right direction and that there is a light at the end of the tunnel. Pretty soon you will be sitting here admiring the lawn, flower and park in the back and saying all that time and effort was worth it.
Frank Lemos:  Wished all the mothers a Happy Mother’s Day.  He also reminded everyone that May 19, 2018 is Armed Forces Day and Happy Memorial Day.  Frank further stated that he did not really enjoy Jane Austen’s presentation.
Cheryl Nagel-Smiley:  Stated the woman who gave the Jane Austen presentation surmised everyone knew Jane Austen’s books. I feel the audience expected more of who was Jane Austen, the times that she wrote were times when women weren’t really recognized as authors and what were the themes of her books.  


President Nagel-Smiley thanked everyone for their hard work and the committee work and told Linda the next thing we are buying is furniture.  


In conclusion she informed the Board that Melissa Katsingris and Stephanie Wolak will not be here for the July meeting and if there is any meeting in June, July and August that any member of the Board will not be here please let her know because if we do not have quorum we may have to move the date so we have a quorum.  Happy Mother’s Day and Happy Memorial Day.
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ADJOURNMENT: 

President Nagel-Smiley called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:22 pm.

Stephanie Wolak made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary
